
 

Friday 8th July 2022 

Important dates for your diary 

Summer 2 Autumn 1 

12.07.22 New reception ‘stay and play, 3:45pm 01.09.22 INSET day 

13.07.22 New year 1 workshop and ‘stay and play, from 
3:00pm 

02.09.22 INSET day 

13.07.22 Year 6 production, 5:00pm 05.09.22 Children return to school 

15.07.22 Summer Fair, 3:30pm – 5:00pm   

19.07.22 Year 6 graduation, 9:10am   

20.07.22 Keyworth Carnival   

21.07.22 Class parties   

21.07.22 Year 6 BBQ, 3:30pm - 5:30pm   

22.07.22 Last day of term – 2:00pm finish   

    
 

Celebrations 

Class Star of the Week Writer of the Week Mathematician of 
the Week 

Reader of the 
Week 

RCC Sonnie Jaren Mabrukah Yusuf 

RSP Carolina Ava-Maria Madlen Jasmine 

 

Class Star of the Week Writer of the Week Mathematician of 
the Week 

Presenter of the 
Week 

1CM Mikey Alayna Leena Mariam 

1AJ Alan Adam Ashley Jamelia 

2PH Hamja Rayaan Ayaan Sophia 

3MK Awo Anas Elijah Mohamed 

3CS Aza Valentina Adrian Genesis 

4JA Abdul Nickcari Sara Conor 

4MV Davarney Glenn Aila Jhesica 

5JG Maryama Osman Nahla Shayla 

5BH Joel Shanitah Alba Seham 

6JA All of 6JA    

6JB All of 6JB  Chloe B Eliab Zoe 

 

This week’s gem winners are…. Rubies 

This week’s treasure chest winners are… 1AJ and 4MV 
 



Attendance 
  

 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Latest News 

 
Goodbyes 
Unusually for Keyworth, we will be saying goodbye to several members of staff at the end of the 
academic year. We have had a very stable staff for a number of years but we are confident that 
the changes in staffing will further build on the excellent work we do in school each and every 
day. 
 
➢ Inclusion Manager Kristin is taking on a new position as Deputy Head of Service for SEaTSS 

(Specialist Education and Training Support Service). 
➢ Teacher Javi and his family are moving to Spain. 
➢ Teacher Josh is taking on a teaching position in another school to further his experience, 

with Keyworth being the only school that he has taught at in his career so far. 
➢ Teacher Shan has been taking time out of teaching. 
➢ Teacher Chloe is taking on a teaching position in a school closer to home. 
 
I would like to thank all of the staff who are leaving for their talent and effort in providing the 
best standard of education and care to our children. 
 
Year 6 SATs 
Congratulations to our year 6 children (and staff) who this week received fantastic SATs results. 
We are extremely proud of the effort that the children put into their learning and the way that 
they have managed so well having missed so much in-school teaching during the last few years.  
 
I must, however, point out that it is not all about doing well at SATs and children ‘passing or 
failing’ them. SATs are a means of judging and comparing schools, despite all schools being very 
different and facing different challenges. Whether our children ‘passed or failed’ using these 
SATs measures, we want all children to know that their best is enough and there are many areas 
other than SATs that they have been successful in. 
 
At Keyworth, we are very proud to be fully inclusive, believing that all children deserve the best 
standard of education and school experience no matter their differences. We have a 

Class Attendance 

1AJ 94.29% 

1CM 95.85% 

2PH 95.62% 

3CS 94.74% 

3MK 89.55% 

4JA 93.58% 

4MV 92.2% 

5BH 93.24% 

5JG 92.42% 

6JA 92.66% 

6JB 92.05% 

RCC 87.41% 

RSP 95.6% 

Whole school 92.02% 

School target 96% 

 

This week’s attendance winners are 1CM 



significantly above national average number of children with English as an Additional Language, 
a significantly above national average of children with Special Educational Needs and a 
significantly above national average of children who receive free-school meals. This does not 

phase us and our message continues to be… “all children are welcome”.   

 

 Provisional results 

 Reading Writing Maths SPaG 

Keyworth 78% 70% 82% 84% 

National average 74% 69% 71% 72% 
 
Pupil Premium children are those who are the most disadvantaged in schools. The following data 
is for all children at Keyworth who are Pupil Premium. Again, these are extremely impressive 
figures and show the consistently high standards of education that we deliver each and every 
day, as well as the work that we are doing to ensure that all children are equipped with the 
tools to have a successful future. 
 

 Reading Writing Maths 

Keyworth Pupil Premium (R – Year 6) 87% 76% 85% 

National average for all children on track (approx.) 70% 65% 70% 
 
Message for current Reception parents – “stay and play” 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
You and your child are invited to our stay and play session for children entering year one in 
September. It will be on Wednesday 13th July in the year one classrooms. 
 
It will begin with parents and carers at 3:00pm for a quick informal meeting in the community 
room about year one while the children are still in class. This will give you the opportunity to 
find out more about our year one provision, things to expect in the coming year and for you to 
discuss any questions or concerns you have about your child’s transition. 
 
After the brief meeting you will then be able to collect your child from reception and bring 
them over to the year one classrooms. The stay and play session will then begin at 3:45pm and 
end at around 4:15pm.   
 
This is a chance for your child to play in the year one setting. Accompanied by an adult or 
parent, children will get the opportunity to come into school at the end of the day and play in 
year one for half an hour. Parents have the opportunity to talk to the teachers and other 
parents whilst the children get to know the setting. 
 
We look forward to welcoming you and your child into the year one provision very soon. 
  
Your sincerely, 
Year One Team 
 
Reports and new classes 
Next week, you will receive your child/ren’s school report/s with details of their new class 
teacher/s. Once you receive the report, you can contact the school office to arrange an 
appointment with your child/ren’s current class teacher/s should you wish to discuss its 
contents. 
 
 



Mixing of classes 
To ensure classes are as balanced as possible in terms of needs, we have mixed many year 
groups for next year. Keyworth has high mobility rates, meaning that lots of children arrive and 
depart the school, which impacts the make-up of each class. For your reference, since the start 
of this academic year, Keyworth has had 51 children join the school and 19 children leave (part 
way through the year). 
 
Keyworth Summer Fair 
A reminder that our summer fair takes place on Friday 15th July from 3:30pm. Our events 
cannot take place without parents volunteering to help. Please contact Keyworth Friends or the 
school office if you are able to offer your time.  
 
There are posters with details of the event in our playgrounds. We need donations of cakes so, 
if you are able to help, please take your donations to the office by Thursday 14th July. 
 
Keyworth Carnival 
Keyworth Carnival takes place on Wednesday 
20th July from 2:40pm. Parents/carers are 
encouraged to line the streets as shown on the 
map and cheer on their child/ren. The parade 
will be led by year 6 samba drummers with the 
rest of the school following. At the end of the 
parade, parents/carers are welcome to come 
into the playground to listen to their child/ren 
sing a song. 
 
Please note that after the carnival the children 
will return briefly to class before being dismissed 
in the usual way (you can take your child/ren 
home as soon as the staff are ready to dismiss 
them). 
 
Year 6 production 
As a reminder, the year 6 production will take 
place on Wednesday 13th July at 5:00pm in the 
top hall. Please arrive via Faunce Street and by 
4:50pm at the latest to avoid disturbing the 
performance. Photography/recording is allowed 
but please do not upload to social media platforms 
due to safeguarding reasons. Additionally, phones 
should be switched off/on mute and chatting be 
done away from the hall so that we can all enjoy 
the show. 
 
Basketball competition 
Keyworth represented the Borough of Southwark 
at the London Youth Basketball competition on 
Monday. Although we were knocked out in the 
group stages, the children’s positive attitude and 
their fair play was commendable. Well done! 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



Keyworth choir 
Our choir gave rousing renditions of several popular songs in front of a packed audience on 
Tuesday. Thank you to all parents/carers in attendance and for joining in with the singing – your 
voices were angelic! 
 

 
 
Historical timeline 
We now have an enormous historical timeline in the playground so that the children can see the 
links between different historical periods and when they took place. Displayed on the timeline 
are topics we teach in school as well as important ‘local’ events. Take a look with your children 
after school! 
 

 
 
Autism support course 
At the end of this newsletter you will find a poster containing details of a course to support 
families with a child on the autistic spectrum.  
 
Support for families – summer activities locally 
At the end of this newsletter you will find a poster containing some local summer activities. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Word of the Week 
This week’s Word of the Week is cacophony. Please discuss its meaning with your child/ren and 
encourage them to share what they have learned with their teachers in school to receive gems. 
Do they know the origin? Can they use the word correctly in a sentence? Can they identify and 
explain the meaning of alternative forms e.g., cacophonous? Can they identify any synonyms or 
antonyms? 
 
Please find below previous words that we have used in school: 
 

 

Previous 
words 

 

euphoric, disclosed, premature, alleviate, gullible, bamboozle, elite, corrupt, 
vigour, penultimate, rebuff, contemplate, euphoria, malleable, temporarily, 
nausea, vulnerable, isolated, determined, precarious, rebellious, accompanying, 
speculate, exaggerate, interfere, elite, engrossing, secluded, eloquent, 
overwhelm, aspiration, trepidation, lethargy, tenacious, relinquish 
 

 
I would like to wish you a lovely weekend! 

 
Ray Capper 

Head of School 
 



 
 



 

Click here for form 
 

AutismSupportTeam@Southwark.gov.uk  
 
 

https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=Bs-t94-VxES8HDOe3ZCQPc613RA5-vxFrP18AWHxMadUMEhLTDY0UkI5R1M2MVdaVTM1MVhCRTVHMy4u
mailto:AutismSupportTeam@Southwark.gov.uk


 


